Joint message from Daniel Pierre and Thomas Facklam, ILAC and IAF Chairs

In an era of increasingly rapid change, markets are only able to function properly if purchasers have confidence that standards are being met. Trust is placed with suppliers in a variety of ways: past experience, recommendation, brand preference and so on. The greater the familiarity the more confident the purchasing decision. In today's complex competitive market, it isn't always possible to buy from 'known' sources, particularly when procuring on a global scale. Reassurance is needed to maintain a level of trust and trading confidence. Independent evaluation is the principle source of this reassurance and such trust is underpinned by accreditation.

‘Trust’ is the theme of International Accreditation Day to be celebrated for the first time on June 9th 2008. At the national level, accreditation builds trust in the accredited conformity assessment services and in the corresponding results. Internationally, the multi-lateral agreements established by ILAC and IAF confirm and enhance such trust and eliminate “multiple assessments”, namely the need for products and services, to be re-evaluated in every country that a supplier operates. 

A joint ILAC and IAF International Accreditation Day is a fitting occasion to mark the fact that both organisations have become better known and have established strong co-operations with international organisations such as ISO, IEC, UNIDO, BIPM and WADA. The multilateral agreements now operate throughout many economies, and a structure has been put into place  to support the development of accreditation and related conformity assessment infrastructure in developing economies. Since 2003, the number of newly established Accreditation Bodies has grown by almost 40%.

Nationally, there is greater recognition of accreditation, in particular from Regulators, who are adopting accreditation as a mechanism to deliver a multi-discipline solution that can support or act as an alternative to Legislation.
As we move into the future, the work of ILAC and IAF will focus on seeking greater recognition in industry, as a means of facilitating global trade, continuing the development of accreditation frameworks in the developing economies, and simplifying the working processes of ILAC and IAF with a view to strengthening the multilateral mutual international recognition through their respective Arrangement and MLA.   

